

Culburra Beach Progress Association Inc.

Minutes for monthly meeting 4th March 2020

Banksia Community Hall, Fred Evans Lane, Culburra Beach 2540

Meeting started at 7.05pm

Apologies as per book also apologies from Bob & Robyn Shimmen, Philip & Caroline Hanson, Alex McNeilly, Lester Radford

Moved Ray Sutton Seconded Ken O'Day

The apologies be received **Mvd: Roy Cobcroft Sec: Daniel Sandstrom Carried Carried**

Welcome to Councillor Joanna Gash

Minutes of last meeting be received **Mvd: Ray Sutton Sec: Ken O'Day Carried**

Business arising from previous meeting:

Ken O'Day brought up the item of the sign at the top of Park Row. He was informed that a letter had been sent to council regarding this matter.

Correspondence In

- **NSW Rural Fire Service** – Informing us that our concerns had been passed on to District Manager Mark Williams and RFS Director of Planning and Development Jeff Lucas to start a conversation and consultation process
- **Fiona Phillips MP**—Re; Additional Funding for Bushfire Recovery
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Public Exhibition Shoalhaven Development Control Plan
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Public Exhibition of Draft Coastal Management Plan
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Free Green Waste Disposal at Council Waste Depots effective from 9/2/2020 until 31/3/2020
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Commencement of amendments to Shoalhaven Development Control Plan
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Re: Recovery Action Plan and New Recovery Newsletter
- **Genevieve Partridg** – Re: Burnt Logs and Debris on Culburra Beaches Established
- **Shoalhaven City Council** – Reply Ray Massey re Clean-up of Debris on Culburra Beaches

Correspondence Out:

- **Mr Matt Philpot** – Re: The Progress Association and the Communities support for the West Culburra Development
- **The General Manager Shoalhaven City Council** – Re: Asking when the work at Penguin Head Lookout is going to be completed and proper disabled access is established

- **The General Manager Shoalhaven City Council** – Re The access to Tilbury Cove mainly regarding an upgrade of the roadway to Tilbury Cove to make it accessible for wheelchairs, mobility scooters and prams.

Mvd: Roy Cobcroft Sec: Gary Bell Carried

Business Arising from the Correspondence – Nil

Reports

- **Treasurer**—The March Markets raised \$910.00. The balance as at the 29th February 2020 was \$15,379.06 **Mvd: Roy Cobcroft Sec: Daniel Sandstrom That the Treasurers Report be received. Carried**
- **Market Co-ordinator**—We had 27 stalls at the February markets. It was a good market.
- **Bugle** – Another 180 copies have been distributed to Callala and the Local Area.
- **Chamber of Commerce**- Their meeting mainly consisted of discussion of the LERP. There where was a discussion as to where the donations are going.
- **Men’s Shed**- Very busy at markets each month. Going to Callala Markets 14th March 2020. There has been over \$500.00 worth of goods sold over the last month.
- **Skate Park**- Nil Report
- **Website**- Alan had a small report from Lester stating that the Website is Culburra Beach.com and is privately owned. Trying to get a new website up and running. Hopefully the LERP will be loaded onto the website.
- **NBN** – The NBN has arrived in Culburra Beach/Orient Point. It arrived 28th and 29th February.
Moved Ken O’Day Seconded Roy Cobcroft That all the Reports be received Carried

General Business

- Ann Hollis-Coates said that she had received a letter from council regarding the drains at Flora Street. The correspondence stated that the work would be starting on the 4th March and would take 4 weeks to complete.

- Neil Spencer spoke regarding the sign at the top of Park Row. He said he had contacted council back in November regarding this matter. He also stated that he had contacted one of the councillors by phone but had received no reply. Ken O'Day stated that if there was a bad accident at that site the council could be up for a lot of claims for compensation. He was informed by Alan that a letter had been sent to council regarding this matter. He said that contact with councillors and the council was very slow. Councillor Gash replied to his comments and said that if there were any problems with action from the council that residents could email her, and not to phone her as she could be driving. She said that she has always said that if people emailed her, she would get onto the matter straight away. Ken O'Day stated that if there was a bad accident at that site the council could be up for a lot of claims for compensation.
- Carol Kelly asked if there had been any further news regarding the old garage. Alan said that he had been contacted by the owner twelve months ago asking what he thought the garage could be used for. Alan said that he suggested he speak to the Council Planners.
- Alan spoke regarding the LERP. He said that a small film is being made re the shops and other amenities available in Culburra Beach. They are wanting to set up a Website and include everyone on the website. Alan suggested 1 year free on the Chamber of Commerce as an incentive to get people to join the Chamber of Commerce.
- Councillor Gash informed the meeting that she had sent an email regarding the clean-up of the debris on the beach.
- Carol Kelly asked if anybody knew what the new shop was going to be. She was informed that no-one had been told what it was going to be.
- Anne Hollis-Coates brought up about the surveys that had been sent out to the residents about twelve months ago. Alan said that there had been a poor response to the survey. Anne wanted to know if a report had been made of the responses.
- Alan informed the meeting that the Burradise Festival had been moved to September.

Meeting closed at 7.50pm